




November 27, 2013
Dear KR Families,

Happy Thanksgiving! This time of year comes so quickly, and just as quickly goes! Before we know it, the holiday vacation will be here. But, before then, we will continue to be busy in KR!
Today, we had a mini feast with the Kindergarten family, with cornbread we made yesterday, and butter and popcorn, both of which we made this morning. We wore Native American vests and headdresses that we made and ate on placements we had also made. Gathered in a big circle in the APR, everyone shared one thing for which we are thankful.

Writer’s Workshop we have written lists of all kinds, label books (one category, one picture/word per page), and are now writing Pattern Books (ex: I like apples, I like oranges, I like popcorn…).The children are having a wonderful time with the patterns. They all are finding great success and enjoyment in this unit and have become quite prolific – with overflowing folders! They are amazing me with their writing. They are all using their “rubber bands” to stretch out their words and hear all the sounds. They are also continuing to put sight words into their “computers” – we have worked on the following words:  go, is, it, in, I, and no.
We are enjoying Reader’s Workshop. They each have their own book bin and have a collection of the color books, and “look books” in their bins. “Look Books” are picture books that the children can “read” by telling the story through the pictures. They also have a bag in their book bin of “Just Right” books – books that they can read independently. In January, they will begin to bring home Just Right books every week to share with you.
We are also reading Traditional Tales. So far we have enjoyed: Jack and the Beanstalk, The Three Billy Goats Gruff, The Little Red Hen, Little Red Riding Hood, and The Ugly Duckling. In December, we will read The Three Little Pigs, and The Gingerbread Man.  One of the things we use these stories is to look at story mapping. Story mapping is identifying the elements of the story:  characters, setting, problem and solution in order to better understand the story. We also practice retelling with the beginning, middle and ending.

Next month in math we will investigate two and three dimensional shapes. We will compare attributes and find these shapes in the real world. You can help by looking for them in your house.

In Social Studies we will look at the holidays in December: Kwanza, Hanukkah, and Christmas and discuss family traditions. 

We are continuing to practice writing upper and lowercase letters. The most challenging part is breaking bad habits – learning to start our letters at the top! This will take LOTS of time and practice.
The Dwight community continues our relationship with Waltersville School in Bridgeport. This holiday season there are many families that we are going to provide gifts for. I have “adopted” one family with two boys for whom I will be buying presents. The children will later make wrapping presents and wrap the gifts. 
Chilly weather seems to have arrived. Fresh air and exercise is so healthy for us, so we will continue to go out for recess throughout the winter. Therefore, please send your child prepared to go out EVERY DAY. Send mittens and a hart every day. I tell the children that it is far better to be too warm than cold outside. KR’s rule is that they are to put on for recess whatever you send, so you want them to wear a scarf, I will be sure it is on! When the snow comes, please send boots and snow pants. Those children with boots and snow pants on are allowed to play in the snow. Without them they must play on the plowed blacktop.

During this magical, yet hectic time, I ask that you do your best to maintain a routine and structure for your children. The calmer you can remain, the calmer they will be! I know as a parent that is easier said than done!

In this season of giving, I want to thank you for the gift of your children. They are delightful and a joy to work with.






Fondly,

Mrs. Rafsky

